Gainsborough Newsletter



Autumn 2 Week 6



Pantomime

Reception to Year 6 are going on a trip to the Hackney Empire to watch Dick

Whittington on Tuesday 10th December at 1pm. The children will be back at 5pm and will need to be collected from their usual collection points in the school playground. Tickets will be £10 and have already been added to your child's Parent Pay account. If you would like a ticket to accompany your child to the Pantomime please contact the school office as we have limited availability and these will be offered on a first come first serve basis. This will be added to your child's Parent Pay account once the ticket has been confirmed by the school office.

The Yard

Drama club would like to invite you to come for a sneak peek at what they have been up to. The Yard will have an informal sharing of the Drama clubs work.

Date: Thursday 19th December

Time: 4:15pm

Venue: Hub 67, Rothbury Road, E9 5HA

Christmas Jumper Day



On Friday 13th December we will be taking part in the national Christmas Jumper day. We are asking for a £1 donation for wearing your Christmas Jumper to school. All proceeding will go towards the New school playground.

End of term trips and performances

Hackney Empire trip: Tuesday the 10th December the school will be going to see the Dick Wittington at the Hackney Empire at 1pm-5pm.

Parents in class Event: Wednesday 11th December at 2:45. Come and create some winter decorations with your chid/ren in class.

KS2 Winter Celebration: Friday 13th December at 9:30am at St Mary of Eton Church Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 will be taking part in the Winter celebration. All parents and Carers welcome!

EYFS and KS1: Thursday 19th December at 9:30am at St Mary of Eton church Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and 2 will preform their Nativity performance.

All parents and carers are welcome!

School Christmas Dinner: Thursday 19th December for all children. Please see overleaf for menu.

Santa's Grotto: Thursday 19th December at 2pm in the middle hall. This is a fundraising event to raise money for the school playground.



Santa's Grotto Christmas Fund Raiser

On Thursday 19th December at 2pm come and join us at our Santa's Grotto. The Grotto will be set up in the middle hall. There is a £5 charge to see Santa. Everyone will be allocated a raffle ticket and called to see Santa. We will be giving out free hot chocolate, mulled wine and biscuits in the middle hall.

We will also have a stall selling toys and lights and sweets.

Cake Donations

We need cake donations. Please bring them into the school office on Thursday 19th December

Stall Hire

Parent stalls available on request £10 per stall.



Dates

Reading Books

Please can you check your house for any school reading books and ensure that the books are returned by end of school on Monday 16th December.



Thank you

Event	Date/Time
Year 1-Year 6: Pantomime @ Hackney Empire	Tues 10th Dec, 1.00-5.00pm
Parents in Class: Winter Decorations YR 1—6	Wed 11th Dec, 2.15-3.15pm
Parent Workshop: What is RE week?	Wed 11th Dec, 3.30-4.00pm
Christmas Jumper Day £1 donation Nursery - Y6	Fri 13th Dec
Winter Celebration Year 3-6 Parents Welcome!	Fri 13th Dec, 9.30am
Christmas Parties in school	Wed 18th December
Christmas Nativity Performance Nursery - Year 2 Parent Welcome	Thurs 19th Dec, 9.30am
School Christmas Dinner	Thurs 19th Dec
Santa Grotto and Winter stalls Fundraiser	Thurs 19th Dec 2pm

Christmas Dinner Menu

Roast Chicken Breast, Garlic & Thyme Roast Potatoes, Chicken Chipolata, Stuffing Ball, Carrot & Swede Mash, Buttered Peas, Gravy. (All Halal)



Vegetarian Option: Roast Flat Mushroom with Pesto and Goats Cheese

Coffee Morning & Afternoon's

Event	Date/Time
RE in a School Community	Wed 11th Dec, 2.45-3.15pm
Coffee Morning: WAHMS 'Sadness & Low Mood'	Mon 16th Dec, 8.45-9.45am

End of Term

Thursday 19th December
2.00pm Finish for all pupils

Class Trips

Year 1: Discover Trip

Year 2: Museum of childhood

Year 3: Science Museum

Year 4: Tate Britain

Mon 9th December

Year 5: Kew Gardens,

Fri 8th November

Year 6: Houses of Parliament

H: Thurs 5th December

N: Thurs 12th Dec

Debts

Please ensure you have checked your Parent Pay account and cleared any outstanding debts by Tuesday 17th December.
All clubs should be paid for before your child starts club each term. If you have any queries or questions regarding your Parent Pay account please contact the school office.

GOLDS!	
Year 1	Karima: For trying her best in all her lesson even when she finds it tricky. Keep up the hard work!
Year 2	Kelly: Speaking and singing loudly and clearly in assembly and doing all the actions beautifully.
Year 3	Rena: Great improvement in your reading. Keep it up!
Year 4 - O	Jaden: For excellent enthusiasm in writing! Well done
Year 4 - H	Jayson: an excellent piece of story writing! Well done!
Year 5 - S	Lianne: Positive attitude during assessment.
Year 5 - E	Eshan: for positive attitude during assessments and always trying his best in every lesson
Year 6 - H	Romani: For his excellent contributions during our topic lessons.
Year 6 - N	Emmanuel: For his contribution to class discussion in topic. Excellent knowledge on current politics!